PPCMA Update 06-04-10
Dear PPCMA Members:
Board Meeting (06-03-10)
The June BOD meeting was called to order by President John McComas with all BOD members except Don Fairweather present.  Eighteen members were also in attendance.

In his opening comments, Mr. McComas applauded the Columns staff for the new look and quality of the monthly members magazine.  He mentioned the recent Memorial Day celebration and further thanked the veterans for their service.  The recent micro-surfacing project has been completed on 17 miles of Pecan's roads.  In his opinion, the project results are comparable to many city streets.  Mr. McComas encouraged members to try the Food and Beverage amenities if they have not done so since the new menu was initiated.  A recent meeting with the Comanche Peak Nuclear Power Plant was held to discuss the possibility of them funding the third exit bridge project.  Lastly, Mr. McComas stated that in his opinion the new Board was "functioning well".

The minutes of the May 6, 2010 meeting were not approved due to a copying issue where some information was missing from the provided copies.

Michael Bartholomew then presented the financial report for the period ending April 30th.  To review this information please use the link below. 
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Apr_10_Financials.pdf
There were no presentations or appeals and no old business.

In new business:

A)   A motion was made by Gary Bailey, seconded by Ray Scott, to approve $2,600 for a Reserve Fund Study.  The motion carried unanimously.

B)  A motion was made by Bob Mauer, seconded by Don Crocker, to authorize spending $16,200 to  Wilson  & Company for an engineering study regarding drainage issues on Ravenswood, Plantation Beach, and Seattle Slew.  The motion carried unanimously.

C)  A motion was made by Ron Cotton, seconded by Don Crocker, to spend $12,500 for replacement chairs at the 19th Hole.  Gary Bailey made a motion to table this item pending further review of a late arriving bid and an opportunity to test a demonstration model of the chairs.  That motion failed for lack of a second.  The original motion was then approved by a 5-1-1 vote with Mr. Bailey voting against the motion and Bob Mauer abstaining.  

D)  A motion was then made by Jim Miller, seconded by Gary Bailey, to sell a portion of the five acre maintenance lot (lot 2281) at the end of Hanging Moss Drive to Ben and Shawn Evans for $2,500.  Ron Cotton noted that this sale would reduce the area that Pecan must maintain without creating another lot or providing a single lot assessment for the current property owned by the Evans.  The motion carried unanimously.

In Committee recommendations requiring BOD action, a motion was made by Bob Mauer, seconded by Ron Cotton, to replace Becky Buffington on the Bylaws Committee with George Coker, who will become Vice Chairman of that committee.  The motion carried unanimously.

In the Management Report, Mr. Bartholomew noted that the newly instituted "Birthday Night" was now in place.  A new menu is being prepared for the 19th Hole which should be ready by the end of June.  Further noting of events planned throughout the month can be found in the Columns.  Mr. Bartholomew went on to say that several new amenities were being looked into.  Those included a Disk Golf Course at the PAC Walking Trail, and possibly moving the volleyball court to the PAC area.

In the "Open Session" Mr. McComas again noted that only speakers who had turned in cards requesting the opportunity to speak would be recognized.  He then acknowledged Lloyd Jones who requested that the Board take some action regarding a report by Chris Lawry on the 2005 Road Project.  Mr. Jones felt that Mr. Lawry had accused Dug Smith and himself of signing the contract for that project improperly since the tax for that project was not a part of the contract.  Mr. McComas noted that the Lawry report was being reviewed by the attorney and that the BOD would take appropriate action once the advice of the attorney had been received.

The meeting was then adjourned.
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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